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22nd October 2017 –Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time -Year A  

We live our lives torn in many directions. From the  
moment we wake up there are a hundred and one 
claims on our time. We have to look after our homes 
and our families. We have to go to work and deal with 
a whole range of tasks from the very important to the 
totally banal. We have to fill in forms, pay bills, make 

calls, answer emails, maintain the car, and pick up the shopping. If we’re very lucky we 
might just squeeze in a bit of leisure time. 
 
The Pharisees and the Herodians in today’s gospel decided to set a trap for Jesus. “Is it 
lawful to pay taxes to the emperor,” they asked, “or not?” they were confident that they 
had put Jesus in a ‘no win’ situation. If Jesus said “taxes should be paid to Caesar”, then 
this was something akin to treason. If however Jesus said that the taxes should be paid, 
he would be denounced to the strict Jews. Jesus replied, “Give to the emperor the things 
that are the emperor’s,  and to God the things that are God’s.”  
 
It is tempting to imagine that Jesus might have been talking about compartments. We 
imagine a compartment for things belonging to Caesar, and a compartment for things 
belonging to God. Of course there could be no such compartments, because as we know 
everything comes from God, so everything must belong to God. So had Jesus really  
answered the question, or merely sidestepped it? 
 
Perhaps today we struggle with Jesus’ answer as much as the Pharisees and Herodians 

must have done. Perhaps we see life as a conflict between God’s claim on us and all life’s 

other claims in just the way God’s enemies were suggesting. Perhaps we try to put God 

into a Sunday morning compartment and even that will conflict with the children’s     

football and the D.I.Y. What Jesus tells us today is liberating. Once we learn to allow God 

into every corner of our lives, our lives then become whole instead of torn and           

fragmented. Once we know that our only loyalty is to God—there can be no conflict. 

                            MASS TIMES 
                       
         
Saturday Vigil  21st October 
4.30pm Youth Mass 
6.00pm Confessions 
6.30pm  People of the Parish 
 
Sunday 22nd October 
Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

09.00   
11.00  Ilett Family Intentions 
 
Monday 23rd October 
No mass 
   
Tuesday 24th October 
09.30  
                                                    
Wednesday 25th October 
The Six Welsh Martys and Companions 

09.30  Evelyn Keely RIP 
 
 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts. 

Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059 e-mail:  richard.x.roberts@gmail.com 
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591  
Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 

  
Thursday 26th October 
09.30  Lazenby Family Intentions  
 
Friday 27th October 
09.30    
 
Saturday 28th October  
Saints Simon & Jude, Apostles 

09.30   
Confessions after mass until 10.30 
 
Saturday Vigil  28th October 
6.00pm Confessions 
6.30pm  Yvonne Penn RIP 
 
Sunday 29th October 
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

09.00  People of the Parish 
11.00  Deceased members of Chard &  
                                     Small Families 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

The Rosary is said each day after 
Mass in October.  Please join us 



In your prayers, please remember those who have recently died.  
Also pray for all who are sick, in  hospital or housebound especially 
Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froud, Daniel Sutton, Ruth Murphy,   
Miriam Terry, Hugh Dwan,  Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon,   
Tommy Hastings and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Please pray that peoples in need may find peace, and that security may be firmly  
established everywhere, especially in our twin diocese of Bamenda and throughout the 
Anglophone area of Cameroon. 

Last WeekΩs Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1325 

Envelopes:  £238    Cash: £721 
Thank you for your Contribution      

Portsmouth Diocese  Charity No: 246871 

ChildrenΩs Liturgy—Please note that attendance at the Children’s Liturgy is for 
those children that have not yet celebrated their First Holy Communion.  Older 
children should remain in church.  Younger children must not be accompanied by 
older siblings but with parents. Slips must be completed prior to attending. 

The St Vincent de Paul Society  
(the SVP)  Do you need help or do 
you know someone in need of 
help?   The SVP can be contacted on 
07786 492948 and all calls are  
completely confidential.  

 20th - 22nd November: "Creative Ministry Retreat" ages 13-18.  
An ideal  post-confirmation retreat, featuring music and art workshops, bonfire 
(weather permitting), open mic and much more. Cold Ash Centre, £100pp. 
26th November 6pm: "Youth Sunday with Bishop Philip". Bishop Philip invites 
young adults (16-35) to join him at the Cathedral for Mass and a social. This is a 
great opportunity to network with other Catholic students from the Diocese and 
connect to events further afield. St John's Cathedral, £7pp (includes refreshments) 

The next meeting of the UCM will be at 7.30 

pm on Thursday 26th October, Keenan 

Rooms.  There is a change to our programme 

this week – all information is on the notice 

board.  As usual, all ladies of the Parish are 

very welcome. 

World Mission Sunday is one of the most special days in the global Catholic Church.  
It unites Catholics all over the world in prayer, mutual friendship and support; both  
spiritual and material.  Annually, on the penultimate Sunday of October, Mission  
Sunday is celebrated in every parish around the world.  On this day the Universal  
Catholic Church joins together, through prayer and sharing, in support of dioceses and 
parishes too poor or young to support themselves. This year we focus our attention on 
war torn South Sudan and the great efforts being made by the Catholic Church there to 
foster healing, mercy, peace and hope. There is a second collection today for this  
mission, envelopes are available at the back of the church. 

A reminder—have you signed on to 
the Parish Database yet?  Paper forms 
are available at the back of the church, 
please complete and deliver to the  
Parish Office or you may visit  our  
website and register there.  Thank you 

ACNUK Book Sale: Thank you to all 
those who bought books or made  
donations to raise funds to help displaced 
Iraqi Christians return to their home  
localities and rebuild their lives.  
A total of Ã174-30 was raised. 

Church Diaries for 2018  now available at the back of the church—please take one 

Youth Ambassadors - Wanted -  
Age 18 - 35 to help promote events 
in our parish. No experience  
necessary, small commitment.   
Exciting opportunities open to  
volunteers .  Please contact the  
Parish Office. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY—  Only 9 weeks until Christmas! 
9th Dec—Dr Caroline Farey  on ‘Scripture through Art’  - Keenan Rooms, times TBC 
10th Dec—South Berks Singers carol concert in aid of Africa Fund—CC church at 4pm 
13th Dec—Carols by Candlelight, St Elegius, Arborfield—7pm 
16th Dec—Our Parish Christmas Fayre 

Traidcraft stall this weekend 21/22 October 
after all masses.  Christmas cards, Advent  
calendars and catalogues available.  All sales 
assist communities in the poorer countries of 
the world to help themselves.  

ALTAR SERVERS PRACTICE—on Saturday 28th October at 5pm in the church.  If you 
made your First Holy Communion this year and would like to be an altar server, this 
practice is for you too.  

Wokingham Foodbank—This 
Harvest Festival, please help 
local people in need .  There is 
a list of urgently needed food 
items on the notice board.  
Thank you 

St Jude and St Simon, 28th October—Jude is often referred to as the patron of  

desperate causes, the "saint of last resort," the one you ask for help when all else fails. 

Jude's feast day is linked with St Simon because tradition has it that Simon preached in 

Egypt and then went to Persia with St. Jude, where both suffered martyrdom. 


